
 

From the Principal……… 
 

With just two weeks left of Term 3 we have a busy few weeks with a visit from 
Constable Care, the Interschool Athletics Carnival and an incursion from Western 
Power discussing the Circuit Breakers program that our year six students have been 
dabbling in.  
Last week students had their last football session and were taught how to play non-
contact football. There were some spectacular marks, kicks and goals.  
Congratulations to all certificate winners at last weeks’ assembly and to Miss De 
Cinque and Room Two for the fabulous performance. It’s wonderful to see a 
performance that shows the learning that has been taking place in the classroom all 
term.  
I have had many students in the office this week showing me their fabulous work. I 
have read some impressive information reports, had students explain how to add 
numbers using a decimal place in Mathematics and have seen some astounding 
spelling results. No doubt I will see more exceptional work over the coming weeks.  
 
Have a marvellous week 9. 

 

Stacey Hunter 

Acting Principal  

 

Student of the Week!! 

Congratulations!! 

NATE! 

 

15 September 2020 
Term 3 Week 9 



 

 

Congratulations to our Merit Award Winners for Term 3! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

It was so wonderful to have Parents and Carers back attending our assembly for Term 3. Con-
gratulations to Griffen, Mitch, Sophie, Bianca, Brody, James, Dylan, Banjo, Kaylee, Lincoln, Milly 

and Charlotte-Jane for your achievements this term . The K-2 performance was terrific and     
everyone showed great enthusiasm. We loved listening to your reading! 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

UPCOMING EVENTS…………...……… 
Tues 15th Sept—Constable Care Incursion 

Wed 16th Sept—Sausage Sizzle lunch 

Fri 18th Sept—Interschool Athletics at Quairading 

Mon 21st Sept—Circuit Breakers Visit, Yr. 6 

Fri 25th Sept—Last day of term, Free pizza lunch and tree planting 

   at Tamma Village 

Tues 13th Oct—Students return for Term 4 

 



 

 

 

 

Year 6 Technology with Mr Rose………. 

In week three of Term 3, our year sixes started designing their Devious Demolition 
Derby Destruction Devils and prepared to go head to head, toe to toe in Tammin’s 
Sphero Demolition Derby. 

If you are wondering what a Sphero is, then you’re not alone. Many people think that 
they are just a normal robot, but they are not. A Sphero is a ball that has a robot en-
gine that uses a magnetic force to make it move.—Mitch  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The robot is created out of simple household materials including tissue boxes, milk lids, 
bottles, skewers and plastic cups. My design was simply a plastic cup taped to a tissue 
box with skewers connecting milk lids as wheels. I had a cut off plastic water bottle on 
top of the box as a pod to make it look like a mini car and spikes coming out of the side 
to obliterate other robots. Basically, everyone’s robots battle each other in different 
rounds until there is a winner. —Noah 

 



 

The Sphero robots were controlled by an IPad and we had been testing for four weeks. 
I made a bot that was made from skewers, cups and bottle lids. Mitch and I had a 
close match which ended in a massive slam when I made his Sphero come out of his car. 
Noah was the overall winner, I came 2nd, Mitch was 3rd, Megan was 4th, Griffen was 
5th and Milly was 6th. —Declan 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Finally, it was the Grand Final! Big Betty (Declan) versus T.R.A.S.H (Noah) Who would 
win! T.R.A.S.H was the winner of the very short finale. It lasted about 10-20 seconds 
because T.R.A.S.H flipped Big Betty up into the sky and Big Betty landed up side 
down.—Megan 

 

 



 

 

Book Covering in the Library…………….. 
A big thankyou to Mel Button for coming in to the Library last Friday to cover 
some of our new P&C donated books! Mel was treated to some of Mrs Thomson’s 
scones! If anyone else is interested in offering and hour of their time, you are 
welcome to drop in from 9.30 onwards this Friday or next Friday, the last day of 
Term 3. Ne experience necessary, Mrs Thomson will show you how! 

 

LAST DAY OF TERM 3…………….. 
On Friday 25th September, the last day of Term 3, students will be offered a 
free pizza lunch. The students will then be walking over to the Seniors Village to 
assist with some tree planting organised by the Tammin Gardening Recycling and 
Heritage Club. 

 

Unwell students………….. 
The seasons are beginning to change and we start to see an increase colds and hay fever. 

Please be reminded that if your children are unwell, it is best to keep them at home until 

they recover. It would be greatly appreciated if you can notify the school as soon possible if 

your child is unwell or won’t be attending school for any reason. 

 

 


